
The Parish Church of St John the Evangelist, Staplegrove 
Parochial Church Council Meeting 

7th March 2017 
 
Chair:  The Rector, the Reverend M Stephen Kivett (MSK). 
Present: Dave Brennand (DMB-minute secretary), Lesley Clark (LC), Marjorie Connell (MC), 

Stafford Coombes (SC), Sue Derham (SD), David Greig (DG), Gillian Greig (GG), Graham 
Hobrough (GH), Alec James (AJ), Jim Read (JR), Lesley Taylor (LT), Chris Young (CY), 
Iona Young (IY). 

 
Apologies: Paul Carter (PC), Amanda Culverhouse (AC), Tom Harris (TH), Margaret Senior (MS), 

Gerald Weaver (GW). 
 

Item  Action 
For 

1 MSK opened the meeting with a prayer.   
2 Apologies: see above.  
3 Minutes of the last meeting 24th January 2016 

• Minutes approved. 
 

4 Matters arising from the last meeting of 24th January 2016  
All matters dealt with or covered in this meeting except: 
• AJ presented plans for garden of remembrance. For cremated remains each space 

will be 24 inches by 12 inches. This will be large enough for 4 lots of one 
family’s cremated remains. This will save a lot of space in the churchyard. RH 
proposed, SC seconded. Approved by unanimous show of hands for MSK to 
check with the Diocese. 

• GW & Andrew Hull are coordinating works. Gutters are all cleaned and only 
some minor items to do. 

• MSK / Kirsti arranging safeguarding training day for schools on 14th March and 
will organise one for church later. 

• Up to date claims to HMRC are being made. 
• All other matters covered in this meeting. 
• DG has iinformed MSK of other schools that provide the MINT booklet to school 

leavers. 
• Planting 2 Christmas trees, JR ongoing. 
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5 Matters from Standing Committee meeting of 21st February 2016 
• No further matters. 

 

6a Treasurer / Finance (DG) 
• Bank Light on-linne banking now operational. No payments yet made from the 

account. DG and CY each have separate log ins which they have to change each 
28days.  

• Total funds are £140,600. 
• Accounts have just arraived from the accountants. They have been circulated. 

And hopefully will be able to be approved at the AGM. 
• MSK reported that last year we had 83 parishioners on the membership. Now 

membership is 87. Last year we were in category D. A discussion ensued into the 
category for this year.  AJ proposed staying in category D, GG seconded and the 
motion was passed by unanimous show of hands. 

 
 
 

6b Stewardship 
• CY has written letter of thanks for all those who make donations to the church by 

direct debit, or by envelope. 
• No further matters. 

 



7 Re-ordering (CY) 
• CY reported that we now have confirmation of a legacy from Norman Hitchen. 

An interim payment of £30k is about to be made, with a further sum to come 
later. 

• The £30,000 together with a £10k grant from the Garfield Weston 
Foundation, will give us enough funds to 'press the button' to start the 
reordering process. 

• CY has set out with the architect how we should move forward. Wrencon have 
confirmed they are still keen to undertake the work, no more than a 4% uplift on 
the previous price is expected. 

• The £50,000 loan from the Diocese will still be needed. 
• GH asked if we can put back some of the items value engineered out. And Chris 

confirmed that this can be done at later stages after the initial works underway. 
The roof lantern and the other door will be phase 2. 

• CY asked for approval to press the Go button and for the Steering Committee to 
have delegated authority to instruct the Project Manager. GH proposed, AJ 
seconded and the PCC approved by unanimous show of hands. 

• CY and MSK confirmed that continuous communication would still be needed 
reporting to the PCC.  

• MSK to make statement in next journal, JR has been holding the issue to enable 
additional statement to be included in the next issue. 
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8 Building & Property (GW) 
• Quinquennial – all is ongoing although GW not present at meeting. 

GW, CY 

9 Churchyard and Grounds (SC) 
• Spring clear underway – branches of trees near old school may require a scaffold. 
• Consideration also to repainting the lamp standards. 

 

10 H&S (JR) 
• JR broached the subject of moving the red box at the lectern as it is viewed as a 

potential health and safety trip/fall hazard.   
• TH had submitted a statement which was read to the PCC requesting that the red 

box remain as it is a feature and with good illumination should not present a 
hazard. Also that alternative cover for wiring would be required if it is removed. 

• PC is also known not to be in favour of its removal. 
• JR proposed removal of the red box. The PCC approved by unanimous show of 

hands noting, however,  that TH and PC would be against this motion. 

 

11 Safeguarding (IY) 
• No issues to report 
• GH asked if we can have a report from Kirsti confirming she is happy with current 

arrangements. 
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12 School (MS, MSK) 
• MS  had reported by email that Ofsted appeared happy following inspection, but 

that the written report was still to be received. 

 

13 Youth Mission and Ministry (IY) 
• Mothering Sunday is 26th March, service is at 10.00 as reported in the journal. 
• 10 June Pentecost – Messy Church will be in the scout hut. 
• Bishops Lydeard Tone Deanery have a missioner dealing with school missions. 

 

14 Pastoral Group (SD) 
• Pastoral very busy. More and more poorly people. SD is sending cards and get 

well wishes and organising visits. Looking at the age gap there are also a high 
number of lonely people in need of company. 

•  Confidentiality is maintained. 

 

15 Fundraising Events (MC) 
• Coffee norming planned for a week on Saturday 
• On Saturday 24th the lychgate stall will resume. 

 



• Music day later in year still to be organised. 
16 Social Events (LC) 

• Pancakes on Shrove Tuesday were a great success 
• Another soup lunch being organised this month. 

 

17 • Benefice Web (Felicity) – Nothing further to report 
• Journal (JR)–  

Ø Next journal will be a week on Friday 
• Tower (TH) –  

Ø Issues re replacing the ladders ongoing and in hand. 
• Choir –. 

Ø Ivy has joined as a new chorister 

 

18 APCM 
• Reports are coming in 
• MSK reminded the PCC we are looking for churchwardens, assistant and deputy 

churchwardens, 3 additional members of the PCC, 2 Deanery representative and a 
secretary. 

• Mike Stevens is going to take over dealing with journal advertisers 
• GH wondered if secretary position should be split to PCC secretary and minute 

secretary 
• APCM will require a separate item for accounts.. DG will provide a simple 

statement of income, expenditure, and outturn/balance. 
• DG reminded of simple process where fund-raising is for a purpose. It goes 

through the accounts and then DG keeps record of purpose. MSK has a discretional 
sum to use to help people in need. LC pointed out that any small profits from 
events are reinvested in the general funds. 
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19 Any other business. 
• Report noted that ringers have notices a red/black mountain bike leaning against 

the wooden rail near the old school. This has been reported to the police and has 
subsequently disappeared. 

• MSK mentioned the Bishop’s appeal for Christian refugees through the Barnabus 
Fund. A discussion ensued and the PCC recommended having a special plate for 
appeal, but not discriminating as to the religious or other beliefs of the refugees to 
be supported. Half to Barnacus and half to another broad refugee support body. 

 

20 Future Meetings:  
Please send any information/reports or items for any other Any Other Business to Stephen 

Kivett before the meeting, if possible please. 

 
 

Standing Committee Meetings    -  7.30 p.m. PCC Meetings    In Church at 7.30 pm 

 Tuesday, 7th March 2017 
Tuesday, 4th April 2017 Tuesday, 25th April 2017 – APCM 

 Tuesday,  2nd May 2017 

 

 The PCC stood and said Grace together  
 
 


